
-Matthew 11:28 

“Come to Me, all who labor and are burdened, 
  and I will give you rest.” 

St. John  
the Evangelist Parish  
115 Middlesex Street  
North Chelmsford 

St. Margaret  
of Scotland Parish  
374 Stevens Street  
Lowell 

St. Mary Parish  
25 North Road  
Chelmsford  

Weekend Mass Schedule 
 

St. John • Saturday, 4 pm/ Sunday, 9:30 am and 6 pm 
        • African Liturgy, Sunday, 12 pm  
St. Margaret • Saturday, 4 pm/ Sunday, 7:30 and 10 am 
St. Mary • Saturday, 4 pm/ Sunday, 7 and 11 am 

Daily Mass Schedule 
 

Monday - Friday 
7 am at St. Mary • 8 am at St. Margaret • 9 am at St. John 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 

Monday • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • St. John 
Tuesday • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • St. Margaret 
Wednesday • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • St. Mary 
Saturday • 11 am - 12 noon at St. Mary 
                    • 1 pm - 2 pm at St. Margaret  
                    • 3 pm - 3:45 pm at St. John  

LIVEVIEW Devotions 
 

Monday - Friday  
 

   3 pm • Chaplet of Divine Mercy at St. John 
   7 pm • Rosary at St. Mary 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

Wednesdays (Sep-Jun) • 9 am - 3 pm • St. Margaret OLL Chapel 
Thursdays • 12:00 - 9:00 pm • St. Mary Adoration Chapel 
First Fridays • 3:00 - 9:00 pm • St. John OPC Chapel 

Prayer Line 
 

To have prayers said for yourself or a loved one,  
call the parish office and ask for ext. 223. After hours, 
press 5. 

Parish Office Location and Hours 
 

115 Middlesex Street • North Chelmsford, 01863 
(978) 256-2374 | www.theholyrood.org 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday • 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday • 9:30 am - 5:00 pm 

*Please read entire bulletin for potential schedule changes 



 

  

 weekly calendar 
St. Margaret of Scotland 

Bernie Rivera Reyes & Amie Ramos 
BANNS II 

If you would like to submit a notice to be published in the bulletin, please do so no later than 12 noon, TWO Fridays prior to the 
weekend in which you would like it published. Please email your submittals to christine@theholyrood.org or mail: Parish Offices at 
115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford, MA, 01863, ATTN Christine. We will do our best to accommodate your request.  

 
 Monday, July 10 
 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy • 3 pm • SJE Church and LIVEVIEW 
Confession • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • SJE Church 
Rosary • 7 pm • SM Church and LIVEVIEW 

 

 Tuesday, July 11 
 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy • 3 pm • SJE Church and LIVEVIEW 
Confession • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • SMS Church 
Rosary • 7 pm • SM Church and LIVEVIEW 

 

 Wednesday, July 12 
 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy • 3 pm • SJE Church and LIVEVIEW 
Confession • 4:30 - 5:30 pm • SM Church 
St. Mary Youth Choir • 4:45 - 5:45 pm • SM Hall 
Rosary • 7 pm • SM Church and LIVEVIEW 

 

 Thursday, July 13 
 

Charismatic Prayer Group • 10 -11 am • ZOOM 
Rosary Makers • 10:30 am - 12 pm • SM PC Conf Room 2 
Adoration • 12 - 9 pm • SM PC Adoration Chapel 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy • 3 pm • SJE Church and LIVEVIEW 
BINGO • doors open 3:30 pm/ first game 6:45 pm • SJE Hall 
Women’s ACTS Meeting • 6:45 - 8:45 pm • SJE OPC 
Rosary • 7 pm • SM Church and LIVEVIEW 

 

 Friday, July 14 
 

Knitting and Crocheting • 3 - 5 pm • SM Hall 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy • 3 pm • SJE Church and LIVEVIEW 
Rosary • 7 pm • SM Church and LIVEVIEW 

 

 Saturday, July 15 
 

Confessions • refer to cover 
Backpack Attack Bin Decoration • 9 am - 12 pm • SJE Parking Lot 

Contemplative Prayer Group • 9:30 - 11 am • SJE Linehan 
St. Mary Bell Choir • 2:30 - 3:30 pm • SM Choir Loft 
Strawberry Festival, following 4 pm Mass • SJE Hall 

 

 Sunday, July 16 
 

Strawberry Festival, following 9:30 am Mass • SJE Hall 
Prayer Shawl Ministry • 9:30 - 11:30 am • SJE OPC 
African Community General Mtg • 1:30 - 3 pm • SJE Mariotti 

 

(answer on page 4) 

  Why did the lemon 
        go out with  
            the prune! 

FESTIVAL 

 

Strawberry 

following Saturday 4 pm Mass 
following Sunday 9:30 am Mass 

• Strawberry Shortcake 
• Strawberry Lemonade and Tea 
• A wine/scratch  ticket raffle basket  
• Corn-Hole board… just for fun    

St. John Hall 
NEXT WEEKEND 

I am the living bread that came down from 
heaven; whoever eats this bread will live 

forever; and the bread that I will give  
is my flesh for  
the life of the 

world. 
                                                                    -John 6:51 

 

YEAR OF  PARISH  REVIVAL  
June 11, 2023 – July 17, 2024 
 

The second phase of the Eucharistic Revival will 
foster Eucharistic devotion at the parish level, 
strengthening our liturgical life through faithful 
celebration of the Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, 
missions, resources, preaching, and organic  
movements of the Holy Spirit. 
 
STAY TUNED FOR UPCOMING INFORMATION! 



 

Clergy 
 

Reverend Brian E. Mahoney, PASTOR 
fr.brian@theholyrood.org | (978) 254-0560 
 

Reverend Fernando Ayala, PAROCHIAL VICAR 
frfernando@theholyrood.org | (978) 401-9844 
 

Reverend Patrick Alemayo, PAROCHIAL VICAR 
fr.patrickalemayo@theholyrood.org | (978) 451-6767 
 

Reverend Arnold F. Colletti, SR. PRIEST IN RESIDENCE 
frcolletti@theholyrood.org | ext 116 
 

Reverend Raymond Benoit, SR. PRIEST IN RESIDENCE 
frray@theholyrood.org | ext 115 
 

Deacon John C. Hunt, Jr., PERMANENT DEACON 
deaconjohn@theholyrood.org | (978) 254-2696 
 

Deacon Frank Perez de Alderete, PERMANENT DEACON 
deaconfrank@theholyrood.org | (978) 633-5408  
 

Deacon Barry V. Lloyd., SR. PERMANENT DEACON 
deac5@comcast.net | (978) 454-6505  
 

Outreach & Parish Ministry 
 

Sr. Lori Fleming, SNDdeN, PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
srlori@theholyrood.org | ext 225 
 

Business Office  
 

Paul Firicano, COLLABORATIVE BUSINESS MANAGER 
pfiricano@theholyrood.org | ext 220 
 

Tina Sousa, FINANCE COORDINATOR 
tsousa@theholyrood.org | ext 219 
 

Family Faith Formation 
 

Heather Hannaway, MA , DIR OF FAITH FORMATION 
hhannaway@theholyrood.org | ext 226 
 

Courtney Callanan, MA, ASST DIR OF FAITH FORMATION 
courtney@theholyrood.org | ext 227 
 

Shaun Bradley, FAITH FORMATION ASSOCIATE 
sbradley@theholyrood.org | ext 232 
 

Elaine Kindler, FAITH FORMATION PROGRAM ADMINISTRATOR 
ekindler@theholyrood.org | ext 216 
 

Lynn Anne LaDuke, FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR 
lynnanne@theholyrood.org | ext 240 
 

Office Administration 
 

Sue Beechin, ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
sue@theholyrood.org | ext 236 
 

Jamie Brown, PART-TIME SCHEDULING COORDINATOR 
jbrown@theholyrood.org | ext 239 
 

Donna Gambon, PART-TIME ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
dgambon@theholyrood.org | ext 248 
 

Rae Russo, PART-TIME FUNERAL COORDINATOR 
rae@theholyrood.org | (978) 306-5882 
 

Facilities 
 

Dan Heider, FACILITIES MANAGER 
dheider@theholyrood.org | ext 213 
 

Chris Goglia, FACILITIES SPECIALIST 
chris@theholyrood.org | ext 233 
 

Bulletin, Website, Social Media 
 

Christine Trznadel, COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTOR 
christine@theholyrood.org | (978) 254-4406 

  

To promote communication and transparency  
throughout The Holy Rood Collaborative, you are  
encouraged to forward any comments and concerns 
you may have directly to the Parish Pastoral and  
Finance Councils.  

St. John Finance Council 
Finance matters concerning St. John can be sent to: 

SJ.FC@theholyrood.org  

 Jeff Brown - Chair 
 

 John Bagni  Paul Brzezenski 
 Celeste Dunn  Grace Ann Steed 

St. Margaret Finance Council 
Finance matters concerning St. Margaret can be sent to: 

SMS.FC@theholyrood.org  

 Robert Gilman - Chair 
 

 Thomas Kirwin  Betty McKiernan 
 Marc Trudel 

St. Mary Finance Council 
Finance matters concerning St. Mary can be sent to: 

SM.FC@theholyrood.org  

 Lauren Desforge - Chair 
 

 Armand DiLando  Ted Powers 
 Paul Therrien  Paul Rigazio 

Collaborative Parish Council 
Parish Council matters can be sent to: 

collaborativeppc@theholyrood.org  

 Scott Davidson (SJE) - Chair 
 

 Rob Donnelly (SM)  Lorraine Freitas (SMS)  
 Hilde Gilman (SMS)  Chad Groenwoldt (SMS)  
 Beth Jacavanco (SJE)  Drew Jubinville (SJE)  
 Cathy Latina (SM)  Lori McDonald (SM)  
 Ellen St. George (SJE)  Paul Sneeringer (SMS)  
 Steve McMillan (SM)  

Each parish in the Archdiocese of Boston is required to 
have a parish pastoral council. 

The PPC’s role is to assist the pastor in his leadership 
role of planning, organizing, initiating, promoting,  
coordinating and reviewing the evangelization,  
worship, religious education and service activities  
within the parish. 



 

answer:  
 because she couldn’t 
    find a date 

 

 here’s what’s happening in The Holy 

 

  
 2024 Mass Intentions 

  The partial 2024 Mass Intention Calendar opens 
  THIS MONDAY, July 10 at 9 am. We are only able 
  to schedule intentions for the time period of January 
  1 - May 31, 2024, as we anticipate the potential 

June 2024 change in Mass Schedule. You can contact the parish 
offices during regular business hours at (978) 256-2374. Mass  

intentions cannot be requested via voicemail or email message. 

 A donation of $10 per intention is suggested to be made at the 
time that you schedule your intention, and it/they will be published 
in the bulletin if scheduled with enough advance notice to meet the 

bulletin submittal deadline.   

THE BELOW GUIDELINES APPLY TO MULTIPLE MASS  
WEEKENDS, which are earmarked for the first weekend (Friday 
through Sunday) of every month. If your intention request falls 
within this timeframe, we ask that you please familiarize  
yourself with the following guidelines before calling to  

schedule: 

• Up to 10 intentions will be scheduled per each of the  

following Masses… 

 Friday 7 am St. Mary; 8 am St. Margaret of Scotland; and 

9 am St. John the Evangelist daily Masses 

 Saturday 4 pm and Sunday 11 am St. Mary Masses 

 Saturday 4 pm and Sunday 9:30 am St. John the Evangelist 

Masses 

 Saturday 4 pm and Sunday 10 am St. Margaret of Scotland 

weekend Masses 

• There is no stipend required for these Mass intentions 

• The following Sunday Masses are strictly reserved for the  

People of the Parish… 

 St. Mary 7 am Mass 

 St. Margaret of Scotland 7:30 am Mass 

 St. John the Evangelist 6 pm Mass 
 

 NEW TO THE CALENDAR THIS YEAR! 

In addition to St. Mary, Altar Flower Intentions will 
now be available at St. Margaret of  
Scotland and St. John. The cost of this intention is 
$40. For additional ways in which to  
remember a loved one, please refer to the last 
page of the bulletin, or www.theholyrood.org/

remember-a-loved-one 

 

BE IN THE KNOW 

We are able to communicate with our 
Collaborative family efficiently and  
effectively through a communications/ 
email tool called FLOCKNOTE, to which 
so many of you already subscribe! 
Whether it be Mass readings, event 
schedules and reminders, video links,  
invitations, well-wishes, etc, etc… this is 
the best way to stay connected to the 
happenings in our parishes. 
 

If you are not receiving FLOCKNOTE  
email notifications, then you are missing 
out on receiving the latest and greatest 
news in a most timely manner.  
 

To subscribe… 

email christine@theholyrood.org  
noting FLOCKNOTE in the subject line. 
Within the body of the email, include 
your first and last name, the parish in 
which you are registered and the 
email at which you would like to  
receive FLOCKNOTES. We’ll get you 
set up so you are in “THE KNOW!”  

 Our St. Vincent de 
Paul Ministries are 
available to provide 
assistance to those in 
need within our parish  
boundaries. They  
typically provide 

short-term assistance to aid individuals 
and families with expenses such as rent, 
food, utility bills and more. If you or 
someone you know is in need of help, 
please call the parish offices at (978) 
256-2374 for St. John and St. Mary or 
(978) 459-0175 for St. Margaret. 



 

 Rood Collaborative community 

 

 
The Holy Rood Collaborative is organizing its annual School Supply Drive for those in need RIGHT HERE IN 
OUR OWN COMMUNITY! All donations will 
be given to the Lowell Wish Project to be 
handed out to local students in time for their 
first day of school!  
 

We are challenged to meet and exceed the 
generosity of last year when we stuffed 180 backpacks with 9,749 pieces of school supplies! Donation Boxes 
will be in place at each church beginning on the weekend of July 15th/16th and will remain in place through 
Sunday, July 30th. We ask that you fill them with NEW, UNOPENED items from the following list. Please don’t 
stray from this list as these are the items that have been specifically requested for this event.  
 
 

- backpack - spiral notebooks - folders - 10-pack of pencils  
- pencil sharpener - pens - 12” ruler - metal scissors  
- pack of markers - colored pencils - 24-pack crayons - pink style or cap erasers 
- 2-3 glue sticks or 1 bottle of glue 
  
And yet another option! You can purchase directly from Amazon (link below) and your purchase will be 
shipped directly to The Wish Project. Be sure to select “GIFT OPTION,” but do not have it wrapped. In the  
message section state that your gift is on behalf of The Holy Rood Collaborative, allowing for tracking. The 
Amazon link to be used to make your purchase can be found at https://theholyrood.org/back-pack-attack 
 

Lastly, if you wish to make a financial donation, you are asked to donate directly to The Wish Project, whose 
link can also be found at https://theholyrood.org/back-pack-attack. Of course, you can make a donation in 
any amount you wish, but here are some ‘pre-packaged’ options: a $60 donation provides a backpack filled 
with all the needed supplies; a $1,500 donation sponsors a classroom, providing 20 students with filled  
backpacks! 
 

Thank you in advance for your generous support of our kids in need and The Wish Project.  

It is YOU who can make a difference; 

                 one glue stick… one folder… one crayon at a time! 

    Box Decorators 

      We are looking for some help in decorating the (8) collection boxes that 
will be placed in all our churches into which donations can be placed. JUST SHOW UP! 
 

    WHO: Adults and Kids… DATE: Saturday, July 15… TIME: 9 am… WHERE: St. John Parking Lot  
 

Sorters and Stuffers 

We are looking for some help in sorting all donations then stuffing them into the backpacks. 
 

WHO: Adults and Kids… DATE: Saturday, August 5… TIME: 4 pm, for approximately 2-3 hours  
WHERE: Wish Project Parking Lot/ 166 Middlesex Street/ North Chelmsford, MA 01863  
 

                   To sign up, please visit www.theholyrood.org/back-pack-attack 



 
the 

 

 
Visit our website and  
click on the Online Giving logo  
located at the bottom of the  
homepage, or simply scan this QR 
code with your Android or iPhone.  

 

 
Visit our website and  
click on the WeShare logo located at 
the bottom of the homepage, or 
simply scan this QR code with your 
Android or iPhone.  

 

 
Visit our website and  
click on the VANCO logo located at 
the bottom of the homepage, or 
simply scan this QR code with your 
Android or iPhone.  

For your support of our parishes 

 Financial Page 
If you make your offertory or any other donation via 
check, it is extremely important that the check is made 

payable to the specific parish—St. John the Evangelist, St. Margaret of Scotland, or St. Mary—to which you 
are making your donation, as each parish maintains their own financial entity. Checks made out to The Holy 
Rood Collaborative cannot be cashed as The Holy Rood Collaborative is NOT a financial entity. To eliminate 
your need to re-write a new check, and to allow timely processing of your donation, please be sure to make 
note of this directive. 

Due to early submittal to the printer because of the 4th of July celebration,  
the offertory report for the weekend of July 1st/2nd will be reported in next weekend’s  

bulletin (July 15th/16th) alongside the July 8th/9th offertory. 

 
 Goal Pledged %age of Goal 

St. Mary $66,931 $81,118 121.20 

St. John $44,343 $56,413 127.22% 

St. Margaret $29,548 $35,042 118.59% 

To learn more about this year’s appeal, visit https://bostoncatholicappeal.org/ then please prayerfully consider making a gift by 
mailing back your pledge card or making an online gift at https://bostoncatholicappeal.org/ways-to-give/. Your gift will help 
put faith into action in          countless and far-reaching ways.  

 
 Goal Raised %age of Goal 

St. Mary $100,000 $83,165 83.17% 

St. John $70,000 $58,351 83.36% 

St. Margaret $65,000 $62,272 95.80% 

We ask anyone who has not had a chance to donate, please  
consider doing so. Please visit www.theholyrood.org/grand-annual
-campaign-2023 for updates on how the collection is  
progressing, summaries on how the funds will be used, and to  
donate using Online Giving as an easy and convenient option. 



 

  FamilyFaithFormation 
Heather Hannaway, MA • Director of Faith Formation • hhannaway@theholyrood.org • ext 226 

Courtney Callanan, MA • Assistant Director of Faith Formation • courtney@theholyrood.org • ext 227 

Shaun Bradley • Faith Formation Associate • sbradley@theholyrood.org • ext 232 

Elaine Kindler • Faith Formation Program Administrator • ekindler@theholyrood.org • ext 216 

Lynn Anne LaDuke • Faith Formation Coordinator • lynnanne@theholyrood.org • ext 240 

Uniting the Heart of the Church with the Heart of the Home 

 

Might you Consider Being a Tuition Angel?  
 

Tuition Angels are those generous individuals who make our Scholarship Fund possible… 
the fund that is used to assist in the covering of registration costs for those families who 

are not in the position to do so on their own. Make checks payable to the parish in which 
you wish to donate and note SCHOLARSHIP FUND on the memo line. You can drop off 

your donation in person to the parish offices or into any of our secure black drop boxes, 
or mail it to the parish offices, ATTN: FAITH FORMATION SCHOLARSHIP FUND. Thank you! 

 
  $175*  for 1 child 
  $260* for 2 children 
  $290* for 3 or more children 

 

*Please add $50 to First Eucharist, Confirmation I  
and Confirmation II registrations. 

 

When registering, please remember that Sacramental years—First Eucharist and Confirmation—are 2-year  
programs, regardless of your child’s grade in either public or Catholic school. 

Please do not delay in registration due to finances. No deposit required. 
   Payment plans can always be arranged, and financial aid may be available  

          at www.holyrood.org/faith-formation-registration 

if you haven’t already... 

 Volunteer as a Facilitator for a table of students at any of our grade-levels. Any confirmed 
adult—with or without children in the program—are welcome!  The only requirement is a  
willingness to share your Catholic faith to foster the growth of the next generation of the 
Church; you will not be asked to plan any lessons! Confirmed students are very welcome to be 

Co-Facilitators for Grades 1 – 6.  

If you prefer working with adults, consider volunteering as a Mentor to facilitate Discipleship 
Groups. This is mostly a once per month commitment. BONUS! If you have children in the  

program, you receive a $125 discount off your family’s registration fees for either of these volunteer positions. 

Interested? Visit www.theholyrood.org/intent-to-volunteer to fill out the form, and a staff member will reach out to 

you. Questions? Kindly get in touch with a Faith Formation staff member via the above contact information. 

 

  

CLASS SUPPLIES NEEDED! 
We specifically need: 

• WASHABLE Marker packs that include any color of PINK 

• Red, Green & Blue Dry-Erase markers 

It’s not too soon to look for school supplies that our Faith Formation Program needs. 

Beginning July 22nd, designated Family Faith Formation bins will be located in the St. John New Parish Center,  
St. Mary Parish Hall, and at the St. Margaret of Scotland main entrance. 



 I would like to propose the following steps to begin 
praying with and through the scriptures. 

1. Find a quiet place to sit and relax. 

2. Take a deep breath and hold it for a few seconds 
and then release. 

3. Pray a prayer to the Holy Spirit for guidance 
(something like the following): 

4. “Come, Holy Spirit, fill my heart with Your holy 
gifts. Open my heart to hear Your voice and to  
respond.” 

5. Then say “Speak, Lord, your servant is listening.” 

6. Select a passage from one of the Gospels in which 
Jesus is interacting with others. 

7. Recall what you are doing in engaging with the 
Word of God and what you desire from this  
encounter. God is present and because God is  
present, you need only rely on God. 

8. Read the Gospel passage twice so that the story 
and details of the story become familiar to you. 

9. Close your eyes and reconstruct the scene in your 
imagination. See what is going on and watch the 
men and women in the scene. What does Jesus look 
like? How do the others react to Him? What are the 
people saying to one another? What emotions fill 
their words? Is Jesus touching someone? As you 
enter into the scene, sometimes there is the desire 
to be there. So, you can place yourself in the scene, 
perhaps as an observer, or as one lining up for 
healing, or as one helping others to approach Jesus. 

10. Some people’s imaginations are very active and so 
they construct a movie-like scenario with a Gospel 
passage. Others will enter the scene with verbal 
imagination, reflecting on the scene and mulling 
over the actions. Vividness is not a criteria for this 
kind of prayer to be effective, but engagement is 
necessary to gain a more interior knowledge of  
Jesus. 

11. As you finish this time of prayer, you should take a 
moment to speak person to person with Christ, 
saying what comes from the heart. 

From Finding God in All Things 

- See more at: http://
www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/the
-what-how-why-of-prayer/   
  praying-with-scripture/#sthash.JRFmmlOU.dpuf 

My presentation next week will be on how to pray the 
rosary. 

If you have any questions about anything, please do 
not hesitate to ask me directly, send your questions to 
me at fr.brian@theholyrood.org, or call me at  
(978) 254-0560. 

Please keep me in your prayers.   

Last week we saw that ‘praying 
through scripture’ is one way to 
establish a prayer life. The use of 
scripture in prayer is ancient.  
And when we use scripture we do 
not have to guess whether we are 
hearing God, because the Bible is 

God’s very word proclaimed to us. The power of the 
scriptures is grounded in the Holy Spirit. The Holy 
Spirit ensured that the scriptures would never contain 
an error when it comes to faith and morals. The Holy 
Spirit gives us the insight to understand the wisdom 
contained in the scriptures. Last week we focused on a 
simple way to meditate on God’s word through  
scripture. But, in a prayer life there are many different 
ways to make use of the Bible. 

When we want to develop a relationship, one of the 
most important elements is coming to know the  
person with whom we desire to have a relationship.  
God understands our need to know Him. We were  
created to be in relationship with God, and so we are 
only truly grounded when we have a real relationship 
with Him. Like all others, that relationship is built  
upon trust, fidelity, mutuality, and real  
communication.   

Once humanity wrecked our relationship with God, 
God decided to fix it. He had a plan for how our  
salvation would work. It took time, for God wanted to 
prepare the way for our salvation. He helped us  
experience the truth of salvation through being on a 
journey—a journey that needed a roadmap. God knew 
that we could not achieve salvation on our own; in fact 
we can never achieve salvation. So, the Father sent  
Jesus to do that for us.  

Many people have their own ideas about who Christ is.  
And quite frankly, many of their ideas are simply 
wrong. They try to box Jesus into a nice, neat little 
package so that they can live their lives without really 
being challenged. Yet, that is why Christ came. He 
came to challenge us and help us find that roadmap.  
Basically, Jesus is the roadmap because He is the only 
way to salvation. If we want to learn how to read the 
roadmap, we need to understand how the roadmap 
works. We can only discover that through a real  
relationship with Christ. And we can only have a real 
relationship with Christ when we make use of the 
scriptures. As Saint Jerome wrote, “Ignorance of  
scripture is ignorance of Christ.”   

Last week we presented a simple way of meditating on 
the scriptures; this week I would like to take a slightly 
different track. Saint Ignatius of Loyola developed this 
method as he came into a real relationship with Christ.  
He believed in using our imagination to place us into 
the scripture stories. The use of imagination can make 
some people uncomfortable, but it is a powerful way to 
make the Gospel stories come more alive for us. 

 

 

http://www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/the-what-how-why-of-prayer/
http://www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/the-what-how-why-of-prayer/
http://www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/the-what-how-why-of-prayer/


  

I read a eulogy that used the card game “Fish” as a metaphor 
for how to live a life developing relationships rooted in the 
principles of cooperation and interdependence. Living a 
model of Christ-centered community based on the Christian 
values of unity and justice demands that we ask for what we 
need. Simply put, this ‘asking’ is prayer. 

“Fish” or “Go Fish” is an easy game for all God’s children old 
enough to play—maybe ages two and up (‘and up’ implying a 
lifetime of learning; we are all God’s little ones). Take the 
cards you receive, look at your “hand” to see what you have 
and what you are missing—that is what you need, and ask 
for it. It is really an easy game! 

Fish is a “both-and” game. When we play this game, we learn 
not only to ask for what we need, but we practice the Gospel 
response—if you have what another player needs, and the 
other player asks for it, you give it to them. Perhaps some of 
us have had the experience of teaching others how to play 
Fish and we anticipated their need with the purpose of  
modeling how to play with good spirit. Wanting the common 
good— anticipating another’s need. 

Growing up as children of our Good God we discover what 
makes us happy or miserable, confident or fearful, troubled 
or at peace. This insight into what we need, and our ability to 
ask for help from others we meet on our journey through 
this life to eternal life, enables us to ask on behalf of others 
and to give a hand when we see that we have what another 
needs.  

“Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened,  
and I will give you rest.”  

During these summer months, when we take time to play 
games together, may we pray for one another.  Pray that we 
take quiet time to look at what we have, to see what we are 
missing, and to turn to our loving God in prayer to ask for 
what we need, knowing God always gives us what we need.  
And, of course, take time to ask—to pray—on behalf of  
others. Anticipate their needs.   

Go Fish! 

Sr. Lori Fleming, SNDdeN  

From our Pastoral Associate 

 

In the World or in the Spirit? 

We often hear today people say, “I'm not 
religious but I'm spiritual.” I suppose that 
“I’m not religious” means I do not belong 
to any organized religion. And I suppose 
that “I’m spiritual” means I believe in God, 
I pray often, and I live to high moral 
standards. But, after interviewing many of 
these people, I find they do not know what 
it means to be spiritual.  

The real dichotomy is “to be in the world 
or to be in the Spirit.” Saint John in his 
first letter says, “Stop loving this evil 
world and all that it offers you, for when 
you love these things you show that you 
do not really love God. For all worldly 
things: evil desires, the craze for sex, the 
ambition to buy everything that appeals 
to you, and the pride that comes from 
wealth and importance, are not from God. 
They are from the evil world itself. And 
this world is fading away, and these evil, 
forbidden things will go with it, but  
whoever keeps doing the will of God will 
live forever.” 

Again, John writes, “Dear children, don't 
let anyone deceive you about this. If you 
are constantly doing what is good, it is  
because you are good, even as God is. But 
if you keep on sinning, it shows that you 
belong to Satan, who since he first began 
to sin has kept steadily at it. So now we 
can tell who is a child of God and who  
belongs to Satan. Whoever is living a life 
of sin and doesn't love his brother shows 
that he is not in God's family, for the  
message to us from the beginning has 
been that we should love one another.” 

From our Sr. Priest in Residence 
Fr. Arnold Colletti 

 

TO ALL OUR GRADUATES! 

This is the  
day that the 

Lord has 
made; let  
us rejoice  

and be glad  
in it!  

Psalm 118:24 



 

 

   St. John the Evangelist

   St. Margaret of Scotland

   St. Mary Parish

 

In Memory of: 
  Kathleen Martin Whittaker 

St. Margaret Bells 
 

The steeple bells at St.  
Margaret toll daily at 12 
and 6pm, followed by the 
ringing of the Angelus bell 
and 2 hymns. At 3pm, they 
play 2 hymns, and 15 
minutes prior to each weekend Mass, 
the bells toll a 'call to worship.' If you 
would like to dedicate the Ringing of 
the Bells In Memory/In Honor of 
someone, please contact the parish 
offices. Your dedication published in 
the bulletin.  

 

 

St. Mary Altar Flowers 
 

Parishioners are invited 
to donate a floral  
arrangement to be  
displayed on the altar in 
memory of, or in honor 
of, a loved one. The  
reques ted donat ion  for  an  
arrangement is $40 and the  
dedication will be published in the 
weekly bulletin. If you would like to  
donate altar flowers, call the parish  
office. A 2-week notice is required. 

  

If you would like to request that a Mass be  
celebrated for a specific intention or person, 
please call the parish office. A donation of 
$10 per intention is requested when you 
schedule your intention. 

Mass Intentions 

  
   For details on all available ways to  remember a loved one,  
   visit us at www.theholyrood.org/remember-a-loved-one 
 

 

 

Lamps 
 

Each of our churches offers 
the opportunity to have the  
sanctuary lamps burn In 
Memory of a loved one. St. 

Margaret also has two additional 
lamps—the Blessed Mother Lamp and 
the Sacred Heart Lamp. The stipend 
for any of these lamps is $25, and 
your dedication will be published in 
the bulletin. 

 

May the souls of the faithful  
    departed, through the mercy of 
                   God, rest in peace. Amen.

Recent Funerals 

Charles Moran 
Saturday, July 8 • St. Mary 

Robert Donnelly 
Saturday, July 1 • St. Mary 



ST. JOSEPH  
CEMETERY

96 Riverneck Rd.
E. Chelmsford, MA 01824-2942

(978)458-4851

MONUMENTS         
MARKERS

LUZ GRANITE
1208 Gorham St., Lowell, MA

978-459-9799
www.luzgranite.com

229 Billerica Rd., Chelmsford (978) 256-4167 
www.aroarklaw.com

Roark Law  
Office P.C.

Annmarie Roark
Elder Law | Medical Planning

Estate & Trust Planning | Probate
36 Years Experience

20 Drum Hill Road
656-5585

185 Littleton Road 
442-5588

Mark Lefebvre, CLU, ChFC
Kenneth Lefebvre, CLU, ChFC, CFP

Investment Services • Financial Planning • Insurance
One Olde North Rd Ste 303 • Chelmsford, MA 01824

Phone: 978-256-4700 • Fax: 978-256-4790
ken@cpfinancialadvisors.com • mark@cpfinancialadvisors.com

Securities and Advisory Services Offered Through LPL Financial, a Registered Investment Advisor, Member FINRA\SIPC

FENOCHETTI 
REMODELING
Windows  • Bath • Porches 

Additions • Decks • Basements 
Entryways • Kitchens • Repair Work

4th Generation Remodeling Co.
David Fenochetti   CSL #58149  HIC#159334

Office: 978-256-8150  Cell: 508-265-6775

	   Payroll
106 Tyngsborough Road • North Chelmsford

Patricia DeFreitas, Owner
978-251-3003 ext 204 

pat@abcpayroll.net   www.abcpayroll.net

Eppolito Financial Strategies, LLC. is not a registered broker/dealer, and is independent of Raymond James Financial Services Securities 
offered through Raymond James Financial Services Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC. Investment Advisory Services offered through Raymond 

James Financial Services Advisors, Inc. Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards Inc. owns the certification marks CFP(R), CERTIFIED 
FINANCIAL PLANNER(tm) and federally registered CFP (with flame design) in the U.S., which it awards to individuals who successfully 

complete CFP Board’s initial and ongoing certification requirements.

EPPOLITO
FINANCIAL STRATEGIES

Got Faith in Your Finances?
In bull markets, people lose their fear; In bear 

markets, people lose their faith. It can be a long, 
arduous journey. We can help guide you through it.

Who is your trusted family advisor?

One Meeting House Rd. Suite 14
Chelmsford, MA 01824
(978)-455-7799
Larry.Eppolito@RaymondJames.com
www.EppolitoFinancial.com

Larry Eppolito, MBA
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™

President, EFS

J.P. RIVARD Trailer Sales Inc.
NEW & USED TRAILERS 

TRAILER & TRUCK REPAIRS  
& MAINTENANCE
978-251-9953

15 WESTFORD ROAD, AYER, MA

NEW & USED GROUND LEVEL CONTAINERS FOR SALE 20’ 40’

Specializing in Irrigation Installations and Repair

978-967-4000 | www.acelandscaping.com

Irrigation 
Maintenance  

and  
Installation

THOMAS DOHERTY DOYLE
ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW, PC
ADMITTED IN MASS. & NEW HAMPSHIRE

978-677-1019
5 Fletcher Street, Unit 2A, Chelmsford, MA
www.lawddoyle.com • tdd@lawdoyle.com

	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Church Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 Holy Rood Collaborative	 03-0756

CHELMSFORD
ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Pawsitively Great Care

www.chelmsfordanimalhospital.com

(978) 256-2561
www.chelmsforddental.com

	 D. Lawrence Fadjo, D.D.S.	 Katherine R. Tyros, D.M.D.
	 John P. Pietrasik, D.D.S.	 Randal S. Parradee, D.M.D.
	 Ashim Kapur, D.D.S.	 Himanshu Shah, D.M.D.

Mon.-Wed. 7-9 • Thurs. 6-7 • Fri. 8-6 • Sat. 7-2
18 North Road, Chelmsford, MA 01824

Chelmsford  Dental Associates

uml.edu/icc
978.934.6920

50 Warren St. • Lowell, MA

Book your next event with us!
Weddings, showers, corporate

events, overnight getaways and more!

Mention this ad and receive 10% off food

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Mac Economy

meconomy@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6442

45 Princeton Street	 SCHEDULE
North Chelmsford, MA		  TODAY!

Brian P. McPartland DMD, PC
D E N T I S T R Y
978.251.3912

www.NorthChelmsfordDentist.com
PREVENTATIVE CARE • RESTORATIVE DENTISTRY • COSMETIC DENTISTRY

Where lasting 	 smiles are built!Where lasting 	 smiles are built!

978-251-4721
NORTH CHELMSFORD, MA

Serving our clients for over 50 years!
www.jerrydaleyplumbing.com

ARE YOU LIVING A LIFE WELL PLANNED?
LET US HELP YOU STAY ON COURSE.

Mary Jo Metro 
CFP®, CDFA®, AAMS®, CRPC®, CRPS®, MBA, 

Financial Advisor
 17 North Rd., Chelmsford, MA 01824 

(978) 710-5401

MaryJo.Metro@RaymondJames.com
www.METROFinancialStrategies.com

 Securities offered through Raymond James Financial Services, Inc. member of FINRA/SIPC. METRO Financial Strategies is not a registered broker/dealer, and is independent of Raymond James 
Financial Services, Inc. Investment Advisory Services are offered through Raymond James Financial Services Advisors, Inc. Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards Inc. owns the certification 

marks CFP®. CERTIFIED FINANCIALPLANNER™, CFP in the U.S., which it awards to individuals who successfully complete CFP Board’s initial and ongoing certification requirements

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
$1995

/mo.

As Low As

md-medalert.com

4 Ambulance/Police  
4 Family/Friends
4 GPS & Fall Alert

MDMedAlert!™

800.808.9294
CALL NOW!

Massachusetts

CatholicMatch.com/MA



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Church Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 Holy Rood Collaborative	 03-0756

(978) 654-6994

The EstablishmentThe Establishment
restaurant - bar - functions

eatestablishment.com

75 Princeton Street, North Chelmsford, MA • 978-455-3111

Host your next function at The Establishment. 
We offer a variety of settings for your event. 

From our bright dining room to the two 
private rooms, our rustic mill location is 

perfect for weddings, showers, baptisms, first 
communions, mercy meals,  birthday parties, 

anniversaries and more.

Email Dawn at  
dzanazzo@yahoo.com  

for information

The Tuscan Room

The Banquet Room

Restaurant  
& Bar

Since 1964 
Audit, Tax and Advisory Services

6 Omni Way Ste 201 • Chelmsford, MA 01824
(978) 452-2500 • www.Anstisscpa.com

JOANN B WYNKOOP
MA Certified General R.E. Appraiser #75350

978-866-7599
jbwynkoop@affinityappraisals.com

affinityappraisals.com
119 Drum Hill Road #187

Chelmsford, MA 01824

“If you judge people, you 
have no time to love them."

-Mother Teresa
The Parlee Family

Professional Cleaning Services
Commercial Janitorial  

Cleaning Service
978-596-6565

FULLY INSURED & BONDED

Janet Veino, Agent
978-853-5749

Janet.Veino@NNEMoves.com
realestatebylaurab.com

MA License #9527606        Office License #8064
NH License #69317

978-251-0444
112 Middlesex St. 
No Chelmsford

(across from  
St. John)

Wendy Crandall
REALTOR®

617-359-5969
wendy.crandall@compass.com
21 Central Square 
Chelmsford

NEED MEDICARE HELP?
AEP - TURNING 65 - RETIRING

Let’s compare health & prescription drug plans costs & benefits together.
How do you choose? Which is better for you? When can you switch plans?

Compare Medicare Advantage, Medigap & PDP supplement plans
Call or Email to Schedule Meeting with me Deb Haley

Certified Enrollment Broker/Agent MA, NH, ME, VT, ME & FL
Licensed Health Insurance Broker - NPN#18509337  

We do not offer every plan available in your area. Any information we provide is limited to those plans we 
offer in your area. Please contact MEDICARE.gov or1-800-MEDICARE to get information on all your options. 

978-314-3760 • debhaleyinsurance@gmail.com

I DO NOT 
CHARGE 

ANY FEES

978-251-8825 • www.sunshinecarpetflooring.com
CARPET & FLOORING

OLENCHAk
Michael

OLENCHAkOLENCHAkOLENCHAk
Finish Carpentry • Remodeling

Interior & Exterior Repairs • Small Jobs  
Decks/Porches • Handyman Services

(978) 251-4215
CHELMSFORD, MA

HOME 
IMPROVEMENTS

MICHAELOLENCHAKHOMEIMPROVEMENTS.COM • EMAIL:  M.OLENCHAK@YAHOO.COM • LICENSED & INSURED

978-456-5450
201 Chelmsford Street, Chelmsford

www.fyzical.com/Chelmsford

Balance TherapyBalance Therapy
Orthopedic RehabilitationOrthopedic Rehabilitation

Vertigo & Dizziness  Vertigo & Dizziness  
TreatmentTreatment


